MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD MONDAY 16th  JANUARY 2012 IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present; Cllrs Sheena Duller, Gwyneth Davies, Charles Arch, Adam Lionel, Christian Pateman, Andra Jones and Cllr Ifan Davies.

Apologies were received from Cllrs Brian Thomas and Nick McNally.

Minutes of the last meeting were passed as a true record by Cllr Gwyneth Davies and seconded by Cllr Andra Jones.

Matters Arising;

Salt Bin; 

The clerk informed the councillors that a yellow salt bin to be purchased by the Community Council and maintained by Ceredigion County council should be in place below Maenarthur shortly.

Bus Stop;

Work on the repairs to the bus stop in Ysbyty Ystwyth is in hand.

Sewage Works;

It has come to light that the sewage works in Ysbyty Ystwyth are going to be renewed in the very near future. The councillors understand that there may be a need to repair these works but cannot understand that the Ysbyty Ystwyth works have taken precedence over the one’s in Pontrhydygroes. Complaints about the condition of the Pontrhydygroes works have been sent to the County Council for the last ten years, with promises coming back that work will be carried out on them, but still nothing has been done. Mr and Mrs Thomas have sent numerous letters in to the council about the smell coming from the works. The councillors asked Cllr Davies if he could contact the relevant department to question their decision to repair the Ysbyty Ystwyth works before the Pontrhydygroes works.
School building;

Cllr Davies was also asked to make enquiries with the estates department regarding the future of the school building. A letter has been sent to this department asking about purchase or leasing the building but as of yet they have had no reply. 

There clerk has also received a complaint from the owners of Creigiau Bach, they are concerned about stray horses being aggressive on common land above their property and that the horses have already attacked one of their horses. The matter is now in the hands Ceredigion County Council’s officers.
Correspondence;
Planning Applications

A planning application to install solar panels on an aluminium frame at Tawelfan Ysbyty Ystwyth was received, there were no objections,
Also a letter to say the application had been approved was received.

Ceredigion Local Development Plan;

A copy of the Proposed Focus changes to the Ceredigion LDP was received.

Bank Statement;

A statement from the Barclays Community Account was received. The sum of £2767.69 is in the account.

New signatories are now needed on the account to sign cheques as two of the retired councillors were also signatories.

Dyfed Powys Police

Bilingual notices for the Annual Audit of Dyfed Powys Police were received to display on our notice boards
Ethics and Standards Committee;

A letter was received from Ceredigion county Council with the dates of their ethics and standards committee meetings.
Donations

Letters asking for donations were received from the following,

British Heart Foundation, Citizen’s Advice Bureau, Wales Air Ambulance, Opt for Life Cymru, Home Start, Macmillan Cancer Support and Urdd Gobaith Cymru.

Audit;

The Annual Audit for year ending March 2011 has now been completed. The invoice is for £60.00

There was no other business, the next meeting will be held on Monday 20th February 2012 in the Village hall.
